
 

MASSACHUSETTS ASSOCIATION OF PUBLIC PURCHASING OFFICIALS (MAPPO) 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

 

June 20, 2008 Clambake at Cruiseport Gloucester, hosted by Gloria Leone 

 

Business Meeting 

 

Elaine Shola, MAPPO president, welcomed everyone and thanked Gloria for hosting the annual 

clambake. 

 

Guests were introduced as follows:  Rosemary Bean, guest of Paul Sullivan; Ida & Dennis, guests of 

Diane O’Neil;  Lindsay Huntoon, guest of Dan Doucette; William Gustus, guest of Laura Williams; Jody 

Honsa, guest of Donna Compton; Michelle Karas, guest of Monica Ford; Paul Levenson, guest of Sheryl 

Levenson; Mrs. McGowan, guest of Bill McGowan; Eileen McGrath, guest of Jim McGrath; Ellen 

McLaughlin, guest of Jim McLaughlin; Neal Portnoy, guest of Dorothy Portnoy; George Sacca, guest of 

Katharine Sacca; Joe Shola, guest of Elaine Shola; Anne Speicher, guest of Shaunna Ring; Dale Woods, 

guest of Andrea Woods 

 

Elaine read the corrections to the minutes from the April and May meetings, and the minutes were 

accepted as corrected. 

 

Cathy Carney of Norwood volunteered to host the February 2009 meeting. 

 

Elaine made a motion to change the September meeting to the 24
th
 instead of the 17

th
, seconded and 

voted.  The September meeting will be hosted by Monica Ford of Winthrop.  The Fall Conference is 

scheduled for October 22. 

 

Locations for next year’s meetings 2008-2009.  Already scheduled are September in Winthrop, October 

Fall Conference in Stoneham, November in Gardner/Westminster, December in Lexington, January in 

Marlboro, February in Norwood, March in South Boston, April Spring Conference on Cape Cod, May in 

Danvers, and the June clam bake in Gloucester.   

 

Spring Conference in April 2009 will be held in Woods Hole on Cape Cod on a Friday.  Peggy Nickerson 

to chair. 

 

Business Meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

David Geanakakis,  MAPPO Secretary 


